

# Knights of Columbus

# Fr. Vincent Capodanno Assembly

Serving the Councils of Elyria, Grafton, Olmsted Falls, and North Ridgeville

Assembly #3019

**July 2019** 



# Faithful Navigator's Column

Sir Knights,

The start of the new year for our Assembly begins July 1st. I, along with the other newly installed officers, am looking forward to an exciting year of service and fun. I would like to once again express my sincere appreciation to all of you for your trust in me to be your Faithful Navigator. I promise, with your help, to perform the duties of this office to the best of my abilities.

Thank you,

Ken Williams

Faithful Navigator

#### Calendar

July 9—Turn-Out ;Council 7970 Officer Installation; St. Julie Billiart Church; North Ridgeville; 7:00 p.m.

July 11—Regular Meeting; St. Mary of The Falls Church; Olmsted Falls; 7:30 p.m.

# **Honor Guard Uniform**

Effective July 1, 2019, the Cape and Chapeau Regalia is officially retired. Effective that date, no one may participate in Color Guard activities unless they are wearing the new Uniform as directed in the By-Laws of the Fourth Degree.

If you have not yet done so, please notify the Color Guard Commander, PFN Robert Solomon, if you have the new Uniform. Color Guard directives will only be sent to those with the new Uniform.

## Officer Installation



#### \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \*

# Faithful Commander's Report

Four Sir Knights turned out for the Eighth Grade Graduation on June 3 at St. Peter's Church.

Two Sir Knights turned out for the Assembly 3019 Installation of Officers on June 13 at St. Peter's Church.

Ten Sir Knights turned out for the Flag Retirement Ceremony at North Ridgeville South Central Park on June 14.

Four Sir Knights turned out for the Corpus Christi Mass and Procession on June 23 at St. Peter's Church

Four Sir Knights turned out for the St. Agnes Church in Elyria's 105th Anniversary Celebration with Bishop Perez on June 16.

John Mayher, Commander

# **Prayer Requests**

Please remember in your Prayers:

Andrea Daw S.K. Bill Daw

The DiVencenzo Family The Price Family

S.K. Gary Gillespie Marianne Pohorence

S.K. John Pohorence Fr. George Vrabel

The Foley Family Roger Anderson

Our Veterans

Men and Women in service to our Country.

All who serve in the Priesthood.

Most Heavenly Father, look with compassion on those in need of thy grace and grant them comfort in their time of need. Amen.

## **Prayers For Deceased Sir Knights**

Alfred D. DiVencenzo
Theodore Fink
Leroy F. Kuczynski
Donald E. Murrey, Sr.
Richard S. Kopp

# In Times of Grief

**July 9—Council 7970** Officer Installation; St. Julie Billiart Church; North Ridgeville; 7:00 p.m.; 6:30 p.m. show time. Four S.K.'s in Regalia who are not being installed as Officers are needed.

#### **Anniversaries**

James & Charlotte Judge	July 13	62 years
Jerry & JoAnn Tomasheski	July 18	55 years
Tom & Linda Banner	July 21	46 years
Robert & Janice Leither	July 24	54 years
Gary & Shelley Klemens	July 31	9 years

## **Birthdays**

Robert Krivos	July 5
Richard Hokanson	July 9
Chris Nagel	July 11
John Mashensic Jr.	July 27
Tom Trotto	July 29
Gary Gillespie	July 29
Dennis Donahue	July 30
David Thomason	July 30

In the event of the passing of a Sir Knight or Lady who belongs to the Assembly, the family should contact either the Faithful Navigator or Faithful Comptroller. They can assist the family in developing plans for services that include ceremonies by the Fourth Degree and can also provide direction in making contact with the Knights of Columbus Insurance Agent.

#### \*\*\*\*\*\*

#### Veteran's Notes

Your gifts to the Ohio Veterans Home are greatly appreciated. The OVH puts out a monthly newsletter. To subscribe electronically to this newsletter contact Ms. Kimberly Lewallen at <a href="mailto:kimber-ly.Lewallen@dvs.ohio.gov">kimber-ly.Lewallen@dvs.ohio.gov</a>

What is most needed is your time. Miranda Cottle is the director of volunteers at OVH. She is seeking new volunteers, If you can help give Miranda a call at 567-998-3951.

There is a list of items most needed at this time, the list includes: new sweatshirts, sweatpants (size 2x most needed); hoodies, and Polident/Fixodent. Other needed items include new jackets, underwear, undershirts, slipper socks, gloves, handkerchiefs, pajamas, slippers, and belts.

Personal hygiene items needed are combs, brushes, toothpaste, toothbrushes, denture brushes, denture cleaner, disposable razors, soap, lotion, tissues, shaving cream, after shave, body wash, deodorant, chapstick, shampoo, Q-tips, nail clippers, and band-aids.

The Veteran's Home is NOT accepting used clothing, books, puzzles, magazines, or lap robes/blankets.

# Steak Fry

The Eleventh Annual Assembly Steak Fry will be Saturday, <u>September 14</u>, at 4:00 p.m. It will be held at the Andy Rak Farm; 5623 Otten Road; North Ridgeville.

The cost will be \$25.00 per person for the steak dinner. You can also order a dozen clams for an additional \$10.00. For those who prefer, we are offering a Chicken Dinner (chicken breast in place of the steak). Cost for the chicken dinner will be \$20.00. Deadline for purchasing tickets is September 6. S/K Robert Solomon will be taking reservations starting at the July meeting. The menu includes a steak, baked potato, salad, rolls & butter, and corn on the cob. The usual beverages will be provided. The event is open to Fourth Degree members and any Fourth Degree candidate who has already submitted a Form 4.

Please bring your own chairs. To allow the event to continue into the evening, anyone who has a camping lantern or similar light should bring it with them. It begins to get dark a little early in September.

Ladies who will attend are asked to bring a small accompaniment as follows; Last names beginning with A through F are asked to bring desserts; G through M are asked to bring appetizers or snacks (chips, pretzels, etc.); and P through Z are asked to provide relishes (pickles, fresh vegetables, peppers, etc.

If you have any questions, contact S/K Robert Solomon at 327-9058 or e-mail at <u>rsolomon@windstream.net</u>.

# **Provincial Meeting**

The Hennepin Province 2019 Provincial Meeting will take place on the weekend of October 18-19 at The Wyndham Hotel in Sterling Heights Michigan.

The weekend features a social evening on Friday; a Memorial Mass, Training Sessions, Business Meeting, and a Formal Banquet on Saturday. Sunday morning completes the weekend with a Mass, including installation of new officers. All Sir Knights attending the Mass are asked to attend in Full Regalia.

On Saturday Morning, there is a Ladies' Program.

The Training Sessions are available for anyone who wants to be more fully informed about the duties and responsibilities of the various Officers of the Fourth Degree. You have the opportunity to attend these sessions at no cost. They are highly recommended.



### 2018-2019 Officers

Faithful Friar	S/K Rev. Dr. Richard Gonser	440-366-5711	allen123john@hotmail.com
Faithful Navigator	S/K Kenrith Williams	440-222-5796	kwilliamscpm@gmail.com
Faithful Admiral	S/K William Daw	440-376-5260	wdaw924@msn.com
Faithful Captain	S/K Nick Modock	440-327-9598	northridgetours@oh.rr.com
Faithful Pilot	S/K Gabe Zerkowski		
Faithful Comptroller	S/K John House	440-327-8674	dpztmz71@gmail.com
Faithful Scribe	S/K Roger Lipfird	440-341-2927	rlipfird@aol.com
Faithful Purser	S/K Terry Tobin	440-465-1292	tltobin.usmc@gmail.com
Faithful Inner Sentinel	S/K Tim Sperk		dodge83@aol.com
Faithful Outer Sentinel	S/K Dale Kramer	440-327-4702	daleusar@yahoo.com
Faithful 3 Year Trustee	S/K Steven Hupp	440-239-0057	stevenmhupp@hotmail.com
Faithful 2 Year Trustee	S/K Matthew Hupp		matthewshupp@hotmail.com
Faithful 1 Year Trustee	S/K William Solarz	440-454-0527	currer_bell@att.net
Faithful Commander	S/K Robert F. Solomon	440-327-9058	rsolomon@windstream.net

# Help for Heroes

Help for Heroes is a non-profit, helping previously homeless Vets starting new lives. We help them furnish their new homes, by collecting household items such as;

Dishes, pots and pans, dinette sets, toasters, microwaves, living room furniture, lamps, end tables, TV's, dressers, night stands, and men's clothing.

If you are a veteran in need of our services, need additional information, or to schedule a pick up for your donations please contact

Charlie Hyatt at:

216-798-3224

Page 4

If you are receiving this Newsletter via Postal Mail, but have an e-mail address; send your e-mail address to rsolomon@windstream.net.

Newsletter Editor
Robert F. Solomon
440-327-9058
e-mail: rsolomon@windstream.net

Remember to bring <u>BOTH</u> your Third Degree and Fourth Degree Membership cards with you to every Assembly Meeting.